THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PRCVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE amy COUNCiL ‘

No. ,308

v Approved May 19, 1980 |

© RESOLVED, That the Director of Public Parks is

'reqUésted'to Cause DUnhigan Park to be cleaned'and'refurbished;

o MAY 15 1986
. READANDPASSED'
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NANCY L. DERRIG JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.

SUPERINTENDENT OF PARKS ‘ ' MAYOR

Department of Public Parks

“Building Pride In Providence”
MEMORANDUM

TO: NANCY L. DERRIG, SUPERINTENDENT OF PARKS

FROM: BOB MEMAHON, DEPUTY SUPERINTENDENT

DATE: JUNE 3, 1986

RE: DUNNIGAN PARK, AKA VALLEY STREET PARK (across from Caruso's)

This park is in a tough area. It is cleaned weekly and mowed
on a once/10 day schedule.

The basketball court is in decrepit condition. It is one we
got from Recreation 4 years ago and no money has been put into the
court besides replacing nets. There is grass growing up through the
court because the asphalt has cracked.

This is a good example of how some of the CD dollars going to
DPW for road resurfacing could be spent. The court is about 50' x 100'.
With 3 inches of asphalt from DPW and with new court lines from Parks,
we could have a new court for very little money.

Could you ask the Mayor to set aside enough DPW road resurfacing

money to do 5 - 10 courts? Make it seem like it is his idea. It is a
cheap way to get recreational improvements in many areas of the city.

Dalrymple Boathouse, Roger Williams Park @ Providence, RI 02905 e (401) 785-9450



